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Over the past year the Historic District Commission (“HDC”) welcomed one new Commission member – 
Ingrid Strong. Despite the many challenges this year, the HDC saw a substantial number of renovation and 
restoration projects within the Olmsted Historic District. Spending more time at home, residents worked 
with the HDC to add to their office/working space, create more comfortable common areas, or upgrade 
outdoor features.

Outside of the Olmsted District, the Commission had the pleasure of reviewing and approving renovations 
to the Fish House, which are part of on-going efforts to renovate and restore this prominent town-owned 
property. The HDC looks forward to a long-term partnership with the Town to further the shared goal of 
an accessible and historically accurate Fish House.

The HDC would like to take a moment to thank Molly O’Connell and Marissa Meany of the Community 
Development Department, who have provided excellent support and resources over this past year.




